
Westbury-on-Severn CE Primary School 

Use of Sports Premium Funding 2016-2017 

Allocated funds: £ 8,348 

Item Cost Objective Impact  
Specialist sports coaches 
delivering specific PE lessons and 
CPD 

£5,345 Further development of TA, SM, within PE role. SM 
to work alongside PS on Friday mornings. Continued 
CPD for RS Friday pm.  LR to observe and ensure that 
PS and teaching staff are sharing planning, taking 
part in the whole hour session and assessing children 

SM taking all PE sessions alongside PS and is assessing 
children termly. 
Teacher developing in confidence and understanding of 
quality PE provision.  Team teaching with PS continues to 
strengthen sustainable high quality PE after funding 
potentially stops.   
Children’s views of sport are becoming more positive and 
there have been lots of positive comments about the PE 
content, as well as PS staff.  
 

Updating resources £1,000 Purchasing of new netball posts, nets and 
balls.   

Better quality of resources now available for children and 
teachers to use for PE sessions.  These will support good PE 
for the future. 

Specialist Dance Sessions £800 Children to take part in dance session both during 
school time and during after school activities. DC to 
teach dance to class 2, VP to lead dance in C3 and SH 
to offer after school dance session to lower KS1. VP 
to offer after school dance session after oct. 

Dance4Sure is offering after school dance as well as 
completing a term with C3 and starting in C1. 
Quality of dance has improved already in C1 and C3 with 
children learning and understanding different genres of 
dance.   
All children enjoy dance sessions and understand how 
physical the activity is. 
A dance curriculum is developing, which will support 
teachers delivering this in the future. 
Class 1 and 3 teachers are developing their dance skills 
through the CPD offered by D4S. 

Participation in competitions £400 Children to have experience taking part in 
competitive sport with children in other schools in 
GLOWMATCH and Dene Magna partnership. 

As a small school, it is difficult for children to have big 
competitive experiences.  Children have therefore had 
opportunities to play against other schools in rugby, 
football, netball tournaments.  More tournaments will take 
place during the rest of the academic year 2016-2017. 

 


